REGULAR SELECTBOARD MEETING THURSDAY, DECEMBER 5, 2024 AT 5;30PM

Present: Steve Barrup, Jerry Waterman, Richard Gosselin, Denise Daigle, Bob Best, Ernest Choquette, Kevin Blake, Steve Edgerley, Matt Wilson

Steve called the meeting to order at 5:30PM

Jerry made a motion to approve the minutes of 11/7 meeting. This passed on a voice vote.

Appearances by local citizens/visitors – there were none

Road Commissioner Report – harvesting of timber at the town pit was discussed. The board stated they reviewed both proposals. Steve made a motion to award this project to Kevin Blake. This passed on a voice vote.

Water/Sewer/Solar/Recycling Report – There was no water/sewer/recycling items to report. Jerry stated the solar panels all seem to be working well.

The board discussed the junk yard ordinance. Jerry made a motion to adopt the ordinance regulating outdoor storage of junk and junk vehicles on non-commercial property. This passed on a voice vote.

Steve made a motion to continue health insurance coverage for full time employees with MVP for 2025, which is the same as 2024. This passed on a voice vote.

Rick reviewed the sheriff's report.

Steve made a motion to approve the orders, journal entries and bank statement. This passed on a voice vote.

Unfinished/new business – the Aerator at the fire pond was mentioned. There was discussion on whether or not this is the correct aerator for the pond.

Voted to adjourn at 6:15PM.